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Llangan Community Council.

Minutes of an Ordinary General Meeting held at The Old Schoolroom, Llangan on Tuesday 5th July 2016 
1. Welcome.
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
2. Record of Members Present and Apologies for absence
Cllr N Blethyn (Chair), Cllr Keith Jones (Vice-Chair), Cllr A Thomas, Cllr L Brookes, Cllr Karl Jones, Cllr.B.Hayball-Jones, Cllr D Hammond, County Councillor Ray Thomas and Jo Howell (Clerk).
Apologies for Absence.

Cllr P Wilson
3. To consider Police Matters
PCSO McKay had reported to the Clerk that there had been no crimes in the area since the last meeting. The Clerk informed the Council that she had spoken to PCSO McKay regarding the Speedwatch Scheme and he was happy to set up a group if the Council could get a list of volunteers together.   Cllr Karl Jones wished to volunteer for the group.  It was agreed that the Clerk would speak to Cllr Brookes separately as she wished to understand how the scheme works. 

AP Clerk to development Speedwatch poster/flyer 
Cllr Karl Jones wished to report the large amounts of dogs mess on Treoes Moors (King George V field).  This was a great hazard to health especially to the children who played on the field. 

Cllr Karl Jones proposed that the Council ban horses and dogs on the fields.  After a detailed discussion it was decided that the public would be informed of the problem and asked for their comments on or before the September meeting.  The Council would then consider Cllr Karl Jones’ proposal at this meeting.

AP Clerk to report to VoG Council Dog Warden

AP Clerk to put a report in the GEM column
AP Clerk to draft posters / put on the web asking people to attend September meeting or send comments on to the Clerk regarding this matter
Cllr Hayball –Jones indicated there was a lot of dog mess on or near her property and so she had put up some polite notices on her land. 
4. To consider County Council matters

County Councillor Ray Thomas wished to report that there was a Community Liaison Committee tonight where they would discuss the interactions between the VoG and Community Councils. 


Cllr Hayball-Jones wished to complain to CC Thomas about the difficulty in getting a permit for taking rubbish/recycling to the Llandow recycling centre if you were not able to pay by card. 
AP Clerk to investigate with the VoG, cost and payment methods

5. Public Session

There were no members of the public present.
6. To consider any matters arising from the Public Session
There were no members of the public present.
7. To consider previously circulated Road Safety Report
The Council considered the previously circulated report and it was agreed that they were happy for this to be sent to the VoG Council. 
AP Clerk to pass on report and covering letter to the VoG highways department
8. To consider Community Centre reports 

Llangan Hall – There was an update on Llangan Hall in the Clerks Report.
Treoes Hall - Cllr Blethyn confirmed that the management committee had met and were planning a harvest show, Halloween and Christmas parties and an evening with a Michael Buble Tribute Act.   They were also meeting this week to discuss the possible improvements to the hall project.  
9. To receive the Minutes of the meeting held 15th June 2016
Cllr Thomas proposed both sets of minutes be approved; this was seconded by Cllr Blethyn and agreed by all. 

It was RESOLVED to adopt these minutes.

The minutes were signed by the Chair.
10.  Matters Arising.
Point 11.1 – School Governor 
Cllr Brookes confirmed that she would take on this role for a trial period.  Cllr Thomas confirmed he would provide more details to Cllr Brookes on the role and pass on her details to the school. 
Point 11.3 – New Bus Stops Fferm Goch
Cllr Brookes raised the points that the School Buses should be using these stops and in a route that makes it safer for the children.
AP Clerk to contact VoG with concerns

Point 11.4– Defibrillator Training 

The Chair explained that there had been a disappointing turnout to the training.  Cllr Karl Brookes explained to those not present at the training, that the trainer felt that the Treoes village hall defibrillator was too far from the residents at the other side of the village. The Clerk wished to inform the Council that the main point of the defibrillator purchase scheme was that places where large groups congregated were prioritised for a defibrillator.
After a short discussion Cllr Karl Jones proposed that an additional defibrillator for Treoes be purchased and positioned in the layby outside his property, he was then able to commit to pay the electricity costs.  This proposal was seconded by Cllr Hayball-Jones, and was voted on.  There were four votes in favour, one against and two abstaining.  

It was therefore RESOLVED that an additional defibrillator for Treoes be purchased.

The Clerk pointed out that this Council had agreed to spend the 2016/17 Wind Turbine Monies on a defibrillator for the centre of Llangan Village.
It was felt it could be possible to put this in the phone box if it was purchased by the Council.

AP Clerk to contact Welsh Hearts and St Johns Ambulance regarding quotes for the defibrillators and which was the best type. Any budget implications would then be considered at the September meeting.

AP To contact BT re purchasing of phone box and fitting of defibrillator
Point 15.1 – Issues on Pentre Meyrick
Cllr Keith Jones reported that the damaged sign had been removed; however the verges had not been cut.

The Council then briefly discussed the cutting back of hedges, verges and ragweed.  CC Ray Thomas confirmed he would speak to the VoG Council about the cutting of verges where they were becoming a really road safety hazard. 

At this point (8pm) Cllr Karl Jones left the meeting. 

11. To consider the Clerks Report
The Clerks report was considered most of which had already been discussed. 
The finance update was considered and the following payments approved:-
25/06/2016    Grant To Treoes Action Group 

100948
£200

29/06/2016     Cee Jay-June grass cutting


100949
£432

30/06/2016     Jo Howell - June salary and expenses
100950
£190.42
Cllr Brookes confirmed she had the June bank reconciliation to review. 

The Quarterly budget analysis for the end of June quarter was reviewed.  It was agreed by the Council to add the required budget amount to the s106 receipts and payments line as the Community Council were paying for some items directly rather than through the VoG.  There were no additional questions on the budget analysis. 
AP Clerk to update Budget as required

12. To consider any planning matters 
The following new planning applications were considered:-

2016/00616/FUL - Selaw, Treoes -  Extension to existing open porch to create an enclosed cloakroom-  No Objections
2016/00646/FUL - Stables, Twchwyn, Llangan-  Erection of two stable structures to house toilet/washroom and office in connection with new stables/arena – No Objections
2016/00688/FUL-  Ravenstone, 7, Twchwyn Garth, Llangan- Alter openings and finishes to front elevation; New windows to side elevation; New single storey rear extension; New rear extension to first floor over existing ground floor.- No Objections

Bridgend Planning – Waterton Estate.  CC Ray Thomas indicated that Sue Brown the VoG officer had provided residents with noise logs but previously none had been received back hence why she had not objected to the 24/7 working.  CC Thomas had contacted the chairman of Bridgend Planning Committee and she did not know anything about the buffer zone destruction, but would look at this on her site visit.  He confirmed that the VoG had objected to the P/16/379/FUL  application relating to the caravan storage. 
Planning P/16/472/FUL - Private car park area and outside storage compounds comprising the provision of hard surfacing (SUDS) & substantial boundary landscaping – Unfortunately the Bridgend Planning System was not working so it had not been possible to look at these plans.

AP Clerk to contact Community Council once the system was working again. 
Cllr Hammond asked CC Thomas to update the Council on what is happening with the alternative site proposals for traveller sites.  CC Thomas explained that in regards to the original Llangan Site there was no support from the fire service and that the VoG are recognising the judicial review existing on that site.  Therefore the VoG will not at this point ask the inspector to consider this as a formal alternative site.  The full inspector’s reports will be back to the Council in Autumn. 
13. To consider any Correspondence 
The Correspondence was reviewed and there were no comments.  
There was no additional correspondence.

14. To consider any reports of Councillors
Cllr Thomas wished to complain about the verges at the Ruthin Chapel road which were becoming a real traffic hazard.   There is now a real problem with no extended view of the slow advanced warning signs. 
Also on Ruthin Hill any pedestrians are not visible to drivers and pedestrians and horse riders have nowhere to pull in because of the vast amount of overgrowth.  Part of the road verge had been cut for approx. 10m but much more is needed. 

AP Clerk to report to VoG
Cllr Thomas also wished the Clerk to chase up the question of who had authorised the cutting back of the trees that had previously been reported.

AP Clerk to follow up with VoG
It was also reported that there are real issues for drivers at the horsefair road bridge, vision is impossible for those cars pulling out to get off the Treoes Road. 
AP Clerk to report to VoG

There were also a number of unauthorised signs for a local business in the area.

AP Clerk to report to VoG 
15. Time, date and venue of next meeting –
The Council were reminded the next meeting was on Tuesday 6th September at 7pm. 
16. The meeting closed at 8.25pm 
a. Signed:


b. Dated:
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